Proposal from Hugary to TC 2019





Dear All, 
 
After discussing the situation with the big majority of Hungarian boat racers, hereby I present the rule change proposals of Hungary to be discussed at TC in Italy:
 
1.       -  We suggest to make use of limiters mandatory in all  Eco-Hydro-Mono-FSRE classes. 
Racing experience proved for us that the idea of limiting the energy instead of limiting battery weight works well. Racers using limiters do not have to buy new batteries so frequently. Lot of our racers still run with packs from last year without noticeable sign of wear.   Keeping the old rule in effect causes the „battery war” to continue. Giving the same  amount of energy makes the  competition fair and can extend battery life. It increases the safety as well because batteries don’t run over their limits. They remain cooler, not puffing and so on.
 
2.       -  We propose to change the energy limit values by TC during only World or only European Championships but NOT every year.  
The current limits are more than enough and changing them too frequently makes the boat designing work hopeless. It takes a lot of time to develop a new raceboat and find the correct shape and setup.  When one is ready with the development, the rules change. Therefore we suggest to leave the energy limits unchanged for two years at least.
Of course, this point 2. is valid only, if proposal 1. comes into effect.
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Kind regards,
 
Csaba Dánielfy
Technical Leader
M Section Hungary
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